
Graduate Council Meeting
September 6, 2013
205D DEV
Minutes
(approved at 9/27/13 Graduate Council meeting)
Faculty Present:  J. Barry, A. Bostrom, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, J. Engelsma, D. Epple, M. Harris, L. Huang, E. Lioubimtseva, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, E. Martin, J. Peck, P. Ratliff-Miller, M. Staves
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, J. Potteiger, S. Soman, J. Stevenson

Elected Student Reps Present: N. Bair, H. Powsner

Ex-Officio Students Present: J. Blossfeld, P. Jabaay, A. Kabalyan, K. Senkowski
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:03 AM. 

	

	II. Welcome and Introductions
	M. Luttenton welcomed new members and introductions were made around the room.

	

	III. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the agenda. S. Choudhuri seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	IV. Approval of Minutes – April 26, 2013
	
	Motion: J. Peck moved to approve the minutes of April 26, 2013. P. Ratliff-Miller seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	V. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton

a) Graduate Council Annual Report 2012-13

b) 2013-14 Graduate Council Charges
	M. Luttenton reviewed the 2013-14 annual report and provided a history of the Graduate Council, its structure, and the function of the subcommittees, and reviewed the 2013-14 Graduate Council charges. The Graduate Council in the past looked at the possibility of splitting into two separate governance committees, but because curriculum items bring up policy issues, and vice-versa, the current structure works well.  
The Graduate Council added members this year to be equitable to all colleges and to help with the subcommittees’ workload. The GC chair is also member of New Programs Council. 

The Office of Graduate Studies (OGS) will assist the Graduate Council with reviewing existing graduate policies to see if they are accomplishing what they are meant to accomplish.  M. Luttenton’s PowerPoint presentation will be available on the Graduate Council Blackboard. 
	

	VI. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger 
	J. Potteiger thanked the Graduate Council’s leadership for their excellent work and provided a PowerPoint presentation, which will be available on the Graduate Council Blackboard. Topics included a timeline of GVSU graduate program implementation, graduate enrollment, a change to the graduate tuition waiver for half-time GAs, graduate academic policies, graduate student recruitment activities, and the special projects GA announcement.
	

	VII. GSA Report – P. Jabaay
	The GSA received $80,000 from Student Life. Some funds will be used to develop programs with the 12 graduate student organizations. The goal is for all 31 graduate programs to have graduate student representation. The GSA is working to get a graduate student representative on each of several faculty committees. Grad Club is on Wednesdays from 5-6 PM in the Graduate Student Commons, DeVos Center. The first Grad Hub was held last week with 21 students in attendance. The first PACES workshop is Saturday, September 7. 
	

	VIII. Subcommittee Assignments
	Curriculum and policy subcommittee assignments: 

Policy: J. Barry, S. Choudhuri, M. Harris, L. Huang, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, Monica Harris, H. Powsner, J. Peck
Ex-Officio: C. Bajema, J. Blossfeld, T. James-Heer, S. Lipnicki, J. Potteiger, S. Soman
Recorder: J. Palm
Curriculum: N. Bair, A. Bostrom, N. Diarrassouba, J. Engelsma, D. Epple, C. Leiras, E. Lioubimtseva, E. Martin, P. Ratliff-Miller, M. Staves
Ex-Officio: B. Cole, A. Kabalyan, J. Stevenson 
Recorder: I. Fountain
	

	IX. New Business
	Curriculum Items
GC members reported on new curriculum items coming forward: COE- Behavior Interventionist program, Graduate Teacher Certification program revisions; PCEC/School of Engineering some changes to projects; SCB – the Executive MBA program change, and revisions to the FIMBA program.  

Graduate Faculty Status
M. Luttenton reported that there has been feedback from faculty members that could raise issues with the faculty workload policy. Some faculty members may feel they’re being pushed to apply for graduate faculty status but others may want to teach a graduate course but don’t have the opportunity to do so. Those applying for graduate faculty status should have a terminal degree and graduate teaching experience along with mentoring students doing their thesis/dissertation. Some colleges give faculty members workload credit for mentoring but others don’t, so faculty members might consider negotiating this to meet their research requirement. 
	

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: N. Diarrassouba moved to adjourn. M. Harris seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:37 AM. 
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